Brianda Negrete

From:

Sent:

Deb Keys-Thomas <moondogs805@gmail.com>

Wednesday, March 1, 2023 10:51 AM

To: Laura Capps; PAD LRP Housing Element; sbcob

Subject: Housing Element

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Supervisor Capps:

We are residents of Eastern Goleta, (Noleta) we sit between The City of Goleta and the City of Santa Barbara. We have No "City representation" Our services are limited and streets are not repaved on a regular basis. The infrastructure would not be able to handle the proposed increased housing between Ward Memorial hwy and Los Positas Rd.

Our Water supply has been limited and we have been encouraged to conserve water. Water will always be hard and expensive to maintain for small water companies such as Goleta Water and La Cumbrea Water districts.

We are opposed to rezoning the Glen Annie Golf Course and agricultural lands for the purpose of building affordable, low-income and extremely low- income housing. We value our green spaces and agricultural lands in and around Goleta, which once was The Great Land, then it became the Good Land. Additional residences that the County BOS is proposing in its ill-fated plan, would turn this area into The BadLands.

San Marcos Growers is a rare treasure for local native plants, which are drought tolerant and reduce our watering consumption. It is offensive to read news articles about the County of Santa Barbara targeting our treasured agricultural businesses to satisfy the State's insatiable desire for growth.

In addition, shouldn't we concede that Santa Barbara/Goleta has never been a cheap housing market? It has always been, and likely always will be, a market driven by the quality of life here. Because of that, the County and cities should fight "state mandates" at every turn. Commuting workers has been the norm for nearly three decades. It is a sad commentary, but very real. That is why God invented Bakersfield.

In Closing we would support Santa Barbara County to use legal means to fight CA State Mandates to increase housing to protect the quality of life we have here in Santa Barbara.

Respectfully submitted
Debra and Warren Thomas
4217 Encore Dr
Santa Barbara Ca 93110

Brianda Negrete

From: John Landmann (jsport2004@yahoo.com) Sent You a Personal Message

< kwautomail@phone2action.com>

Sent: Thursday, March 2, 2023 10:55 AM

To: sbcob

Subject: Support fossil-free new buildings for Santa Barbara County!

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear County of Santa Barbara,

I support taking climate action and making new buildings sustainable and carbon-free!

New all-electric buildings will improve people?s health by reducing toxic air pollution; combat climate change by reducing greenhouse gas emissions; and improve housing affordability by saving construction costs and lowering utility bills.

A study for the LA Dept of Water and Power finds that "all-electric new construction results in savings of \$130-\$540 per year relative to a gas-fueled home over the life of the equipment."

All-electric buildings are less expensive to build and less expensive and healthier to live in.

Thank you for maintaining Santa Barbara County's environmental leadership.

Sincerely,

John Landmann 4090 Rosenda Ct San Diego, CA 92122 jsport2004@yahoo.com (209) 951-0383

This message was sent by KnowWho, as a service provider, on behalf of an individual associated with Sierra Club. If you need more information, please contact Lillian Miller at Sierra Club at core.help@sierraclub.org or (415) 977-5500.

Brianda Negrete

From: Querido Galdo (querido@queridomundo.com) Sent You a Personal Message

<kwautomail@phone2action.com>

Sent: Thursday, March 2, 2023 1:01 PM

To: sbcob

Subject: Support fossil-free new buildings for Santa Barbara County!

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear County of Santa Barbara,

I support taking climate action and making new buildings sustainable and carbon-free!

New all-electric buildings will improve people?s health by reducing toxic air pollution; combat climate change by reducing greenhouse gas emissions; and improve housing affordability by saving construction costs and lowering utility bills.

A study for the LA Dept of Water and Power finds that "all-electric new construction results in savings of \$130-\$540 per year relative to a gas-fueled home over the life of the equipment."

All-electric buildings are less expensive to build and less expensive and healthier to live in.

Thank you for maintaining Santa Barbara County's environmental leadership.

Sincerely,

Querido Galdo PO Box 1415 Gualala, CA 95445 querido@queridomundo.com (510) 220-0252

This message was sent by KnowWho, as a service provider, on behalf of an individual associated with Sierra Club. If you need more information, please contact Lillian Miller at Sierra Club at core.help@sierraclub.org or (415) 977-5500.